STATE BOARD OF STATIONARY ENGINEERS

BUSINESS MEETING
DATE



November 21, 2014


TIME



10:00 a.m.

LOCATION


500 N. Calvert Street
3rd Floor Conference Room

Baltimore, Maryland 21201
MEMBERS PRESENT
Harold Norris, Chair
Gregory Restivo, Vice Chair

Kevin McLeod, Industry member
Brian Wodka, Industry Member

MEMBERS ABSENT
Loretta Johnson, Consumer Member
STAFF PRESENT 
 Robin Bailey, Executive Director




Sloane Fried Kinstler, Assistant Attorney General

Gae Herzberger, Administrative Secretary
OTHERS PRESENT:
Rick Conrad, NAPE

CALL TO ORDER:
Chair Norris called the regularly scheduled Board of Stationary Engineers business meeting to order at 10:00 a.m.
MINUTES:
Motion (I) was made by Mr. McLeod, seconded by Mr. Wodka and unanimously carried to approve the minutes of the October 21, 2014, business meeting as written.
NEW BUSINESS:   Joint Meeting

The Task Force Committee, Gregory Restivo, Kevin McLeod, Karl Kraft, Ronald Warden and Brian Wodka will meet after the Board meeting to discuss items regarding stationary engineers.  After all items are discussed the Task Force Committee will submit the information to all members of the Stationary Engineers Board and the Boiler Rules Board.
Correspondence:

A letter was submitted to the Board requesting information regarding stationary engineer’s requirements and licensing for heating boilers, chillers, pumps and other pieces of equipment and asking whether they are exempt from the stationary engineer’s license requirements.  Staff responded explaining which boilers may be exempt from the license requirement and licensing requirements for individual pieces of equipment starting at 30 horsepower as set forth in Bus. Occ. & Prof. Art., Ann Code of Md., §6.5-(b)(3).     
STATISTICS:
Ms. Bailey reviewed with the members the examination statistics submitted by PSI for the month of October, 2014 and cumulative statistics.

March 2014 

	Stationary Engineers
	Candidates tested
	Passed
	Failed
	Pass %

	Grade 1 
	13
	7
	6
	54%

	Grade 2
	6
	3
	3
	50%

	Grade 3
	4
	1
	3
	25%

	Grade 4
	11
	6
	5
	65%

	Grade 5
	4
	2
	2
	50%

	Total
	38
	19
	19
	50%


DIRECTOR’S  REPORT:

Ms. Bailey advised the members that the meeting with a representation from PSI, testing contractor regarding the stationary engineer’s test questions has been scheduled for January 20, 2014 at 1:00 p m.   

CHAIRMAN’S REPORT:

Mr. Norris wished everyone a happy holiday

APPLICATIONS SUBMITTED BY PSI

The Board approved 9 applications to take the 1st Grade examination.
The Board approved 1 application to take the 3rd Grade Stationary Engineer’s license examination.

The Board approved 1 application to take the 4th Grade Stationary Engineer’s license examination 

The Board placed in pending, 3 applications to take the Stationary Engineer’s license examination, as additional information is needed to fully evaluate the application.

ADJOURNMENT:
Motion (II) was made by Mr. McLeod, seconded by Mr. Restivo and unanimously carried to adjourn the meeting at 10:30 a.m.
_____________________
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Harold Norris, Chair                                                    
Date
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